
Greetings from Honduras. 

This year sure has been passing by quickly. Thank you all for your 
continued prayer and support, as we could not do this without everyone 
holding the ropes.

Our family has been doing well. Summertime, also 
known as Dry Season, has already passed. We are 
now into the Wet Season and seeing frequent rains. 
We were able to get our residency renewed in 
March without too many problems. We are required 
to renew our residency cards every year in the 
capital city.

For the first year of our residency, we were exempt from needing a 
Honduran Drivers' license, as our Texas Drivers’ License were sufficient. 
However, now we are required to have a Honduran Drivers’ License. The 
process took an entire day to go through the whole process, but both 
Vanessa and I now have our Honduran Drivers’ Licenses. 

We are continuing to help out where we can with 
the two ministries of established missionaries here. 
I have also had the opportunity to preach for a 
national pastor at his church. I am continuing to 
refine my ability to share the Gospel and preach 
effectively in Spanish, by the grace of God.

Please continue to pray for us as we pray for His guidance on planting a 
church. When we complete two-years on the field in September, we will be 
taking a short furlough. 

Thanks again for your faithfulness of our ministry as we follow His call.
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